
Welcome back to all members of our school community after what 
I hope has been an enjoyable and relaxing holiday. On behalf of our 
students and staff, I would like to extend a warm welcome to the 
new students who have enrolled at PLPS and are continuing their 
education at our school. 
  
Term four is always a very busy time of year as we seek to continue 
our focus on teaching and learning, and ensuring a successful 
conclusion to our year, whilst also undertaking much of the 
planning and preparation to get ready for a smooth start to our 
2025 school year. We have many exciting events and activities 
throughout the term to complement the teaching and learning 
programs and celebrate our students’ achievements. 
  
For our year 6 students, it will be their final term of primary school 
learning before they embark on the next phase of their educational 
journey at their respective secondary schools.  
 
The senior school musical will lead a term of major events. After 
much hard work and rehearsals throughout term 3, we are looking 
forward to our year 5 and 6 students performing our senior school 
musical of ‘Alice in Wonderland JR.’ Ticket sales for the two 
performances on Wednesday and Thursday, October 30th and 31st 
at the Cardinia Cultural Centre are selling quickly. The second 
round of tickets will be made available to our school community 
from Friday, October 25th and purchased through the Cardinia 
Cultural Centre.  
 
Later this term on November 18th, our year 6 students will be 
heading off for an educational tour of the national capital. This tour 
of Canberra supports their learning with their inquiry unit in Civics 
and Citizenship. Students will be given the opportunity to 
participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on 
Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy.  
 
The Australian Government recognizes the importance of all young 
Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their 
education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion 
the Australian Government is contributing funding of $67.50 per 
student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate 
program toward costs. The rebate will be paid to the school upon 
completion of the excursion. I look forward to hearing reports from 
our senior students about their learning and experiences in 
Canberra when they return. 
 
During term 4, our year 1 students will explore how everyday 
materials can be physically changed in a variety of ways through 
their Science unit 'From This to That'. To support this unit students 
travelled to the Museum of Play and Art (MoPA) in Sandringham to 
use explorative learning to support their understanding. Students 
investigated which objects can be changed through bending, 
stretching and twisting. They also learnt about the effects of 
heating and cooling. Throughout the day students needed to use 
scientific skills such as predicting, observing and recording. 
 
On Monday and Tuesday this week, students in Year 3 participated 
in an incursion run by Hands On Science. Throughout the 

incursion, students enjoyed exploring the relationships between the 
Earth, Moon and Sun; including orbits, gravity, day and night and 
Earth’s seasons. Students worked collaboratively using models to 
enact and see the phases of the moon, with many questions and 
conversations involved. “Setting a rocket to the moon” was a 
highlight for the students.  
 
Our year 4 students and staff are excited to be heading off for their 
three-day camp at Woorabinda next Monday. Nestled in the heart of 
nature, our students will have the opportunity to delve into an 
immersive learning experience based on a theme of their choice, 
together with an array of thrilling activities. On arrival the first day, 
students will be walking into a beautiful bush setting where they will 
prepare and cook their own lunch. We look forward to hearing and 
sharing their experiences on their return.   
 
We would like to congratulate The Cardinia Network Marrung 
Steering Committee on being named a finalist for the 2024 Victorian 
Education Excellence Awards for Outstanding Koorie Education. 
Two of PLPS staff, Monique Olszewski and Aaron Krug play a 
significant role in leading the community of practice for the schools 
in our Cardinia Network. This is a wonderful achievement to 
recognize the work of the whole committee and the contribution 
they make to the Victorian government education system. The VEEA 
awards ceremony is scheduled for Friday 25 October, we wish them 
all the best. 
 
The beginning of term 4 does signify the need for all our students to 
be wearing their sunhats. The wearing of sunhats is an excellent 
habit to develop and one that we strongly encourage at school. 
Although our current weather is wet rather than sunny, I would ask 
all parents to assist us in developing this important life skill. If 
parents require a school sunhat for their child, they may be 
purchased from the PSW store in Officer or at the school office. 
 
Year level newsletters for term 4 will be distributed to students and 
posted on Compass tomorrow, Friday, October 18th. This newsletter 
shares information with families regarding the teaching and 
learning that will take place in each year level this term. It will also 
outline special events students will have the opportunity to 
participate in throughout the term.  
 
The school review also began at the beginning of the term. We have 
completed three days so far with many observations being 
completed, together with focus groups of students, staff and 
parents conversing with the review panel members. This has 
provided many positive discussions amongst the panel members 
together with future directions for ongoing improvements. The 
fourth and final day is scheduled for October 28th. Thank you to 
staff, students and parents for the contributions to our school 
review in the lead up and throughout the process. Further details 
will be shared with our school community at the conclusion of the 
review. 
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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 21st October: Wednesday 23rd October - Year 4 Woorabinda Camp 

 

Wednesday 30th October & Thursday 31st October: Year 5/6 ‘Alice in           

Wonderland Jr.’ Senior Musical 

 

Wednesday 6th November: Prep 2025 Information Night  

(enrolled students only) 

 

Wednesday 13th & Thursday 14th November: Prep 2025 Transition 

(enrolled students only)  

 

Monday 18th November - Friday 22nd November: Year 6 Canberra Camp 

 

Wednesday 20th & Thursday 21st November: Prep 2025 Transition  

(enrolled students only) 

 

Thursday 5th December: Curriculum Day - Student Free Day 

(Students do not attend school on this day) 

 
 

Canteen News 
 

 

The last day for canteen for 
Term 4 will be: 

 
Thursday 12th December  

   

ICYPOLE FRIDAY 
 
 

We will be selling lemonade icy 
poles at lunch time on Fridays 

during term 4.  
 

Icy poles are $1.50 each and can 
be purchased from the  

Canteen. 







 

    Hats   
 
Hats are part of our school uniform in Term 4. 

 
It is strongly recommended that all students have their hats 
on when they play at recess and lunch time out in the yard.  

 
Please remember to label your hats too! 



Assembly Dates 
 

 

 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 
 

 
Friday 25th October - 9am 

 
 

Thursday 7th November - 9am 
 
 

Monday 18th November - 9am 
 

 
Tuesday 3rd December - 9am 

 
 

Friday 20th December - 11:15am 
 

22nd Oct  



 

School Crossings 
 

Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit 
 

 

This is just a reminder to parents of students that use the 

school crossings.  

 

As the safety of our students is our number one priority, 

could parents please remind and ensure students are crossing 

the roads at the designated crossings along Shearwater Drive 

and Everly Circuit and are not crossing the roads on their 

own.  














